
  



The Meadview Monitor is an official publication of 

the Meadview Civic Association (a private member-

ship association),  P.O. Box 217,  Meadview, AZ 

86444,  (928) 564-2313,  Fax (928) 564-2520,  or  e-

mail us at  mca@citlink.net. Notice in the Mead-

view Monitor is official notice of any and all pro-

ceedings of the MCA. 

           WEBSITE: WWW.MCA-AZ.ORG 

Submissions become the property of The Meadview 

Monitor.  We will not publish any letters or ads that 

are unsuitable for this newsletter or for which the 

MCA may be held liable.  The publishers will make 

the final decisions on those letters, ads and/or arti-

cles that are printed.  All articles stating an opinion 

must have a by-line.  All letters must have a name 

and a traceable address. 
****************************************** 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS 

  Frank Eakins .. .………………...…..……President 

  Ron King…. ….…………..….....….Vice President 

  Joy Luke…...………………..…..……… Secretary 

  Kent Barney………………….………….Treasurer 

  Cloyd Moody…….……….……….Asst. Treasurer 

  Ray Stone…………………..…...Arch. Committee 

  Grant Veile………………………….....Consultant 
    ******************************************* 

The MCA accepts no responsibility for the accuracy 

of advertisements or non-MCA articles placed in the 

Monitor.  Material deemed appropriate for inclusion 

in the Monitor is accepted as submitted.  We do not 

verify the accuracy of such advertisements or arti-

cles. 
     

********************************************            

Deadline for Sept./Oct. Monitor is  

August 1st. 
        *************************************** 

OFFICE HOURS 

8:00 AM TO 4:00 PM 

MONDAY—SATURDAY 

CLOSED FOR LUNCH 

12:00 PM TO 12:30 PM 
 ****************************************           

 

PLEASE LET US 

KNOW WHEN YOU 

MOVE!! 

 

MEMBER SERVICES 

JoAnn Sines 

Maggie Paustell 

 

MEADVIEW UTILITY DIRECTORY 
 

The Grand Wash Water Co. (Water Delivery)         

564-2500 
 

Canyon’s End (Water Service Delivery)   

564-2497 
 

Joshua Valley Utility (Water Company)   

564-2552 
 

High Desert Water (Bulk Water)                       

928-925-0777 
 

UniSource Electric                         877-837-4968 
 

Emergency                                     800 -352-3010 
 

Frontier Telephone                         928 -753-1122 
 

Ferrell Gas (Propane)                     928 -757-1101 
 

Northern Energy (Propane)            928 -757-7923 
 

Graves Propane                              928 -565-2821 
 

Westside Disposal (Trash)             928 -565-9369 



FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

 I wish to begin by thanking the membership for their vote of trust dur-

ing the recent  Board of Governors’ election. 

 The newly created seven-member Board has provided a wide cross 

section of membership representation. I am sure this will prove to be a 

healthy governing mix. It should be noted the entire group struck up a harmonious accord 

in our most early interactions. 

 Rest assured this will be a pro-active source of leadership, tempered with conserva-

tive overtones. 

 It is our intent to remain transparent and approachable. Constructive input and/or 

criticisms will be welcomed, reviewed and pursued. 

 Our group is challenged with a substantial learning curve. We are all freshmen or 

first time board officers with the exception of  Grant Veile. As most of you are aware, 

Grant was a past Board member and President. His experience and background represents 

a valuable asset in our development process. 

 

 Frank Eakins 

2013 ANNUAL ELECTION TALLY 
FINAL COUNT 

 
      ABSENTEE               REGULAR                   TOTAL 

CONNIE SHULL————                       102                                      56                                    158 

HELENE WILLIAMS——                       100                                      72                                    172 

KENNETH J. CARDENAS—                   113                                      73                                    186 

KENT BARNEY—————                     137                                      95                                    232 

GRANT VEILE—————                      123                                     115                                   238 

RAY STONE———–——                         172                                       82                                   254 

JOY LUKE————–——                        170                                       96                                   266                

CLOYD MOODY———–                         161                                     115                                   276 

RON KING——————                          214                                     104                                   318 

FRANK EAKINS————                        227                                     130                                   357 

 

        YES      NO                 YES   NO              YES    NO 

BYLAW CHANGE #1——                176        113                    139   42                               315   155 

BYLAW CHANGE #2——                253          34                    170   11                               423     45     

BYLAW CHANGE #3——                283          10                     72     9                                455     19          

BYLAW CHANGE #4——                251          36                    164    16                              415     52 

BYLAW CHANGE #5——                221          61                    147    31                              368     92 

BYLAW CHANGE #6——                201          78                    168    14                              369     92 

 

                                                                                                                         YES                                                   NO 

PROPOSITION #1------------                                217                                                     262 



The new Governors Board met on Monday afternoon, immediately after the results of 

the annual vote was determined.  The purpose was to select which positions each person 

would hold for the coming year.  Each officer was briefed on the duties of their position 

and the responsibilities.   In addition, they identified issues that would need to be ad-

dressed during their terms of office.   

 

The Board’s primary mission is to achieve as smooth a transition as possible, also to en-

courage membership attendance and involvement in our Association.  

 

Your Newly Elected Board Members are: 

Frank Eakins,         President 

Ron King,              Vice President 

Kent Barney,          Treasurer 

Cloyd Moody,        Assistant Treasurer 

Joy Luke,               Secretary 

Raymond Stone,    Architectural Chairman 

Grant Veile,            Consultant 

Members of the Board wish to thank you for your support and confidence. 

 

Joy Luke 

**REMINDER** 

Summer is in full swing and the pool is a great place to 

be in this heat wave. The Board of Governors’ would 

like to remind you to shower each time you go in the 

pool. It will keep suntan oils out of the pool and make 

maintenance easier. 

 

 Thank you! 

INDEPENDENCE DAY  
 

REMEMBER OUR FREEDOM IS NOT FREE! MANY SERVICE MEN AND 

WOMEN HAVE GIVEN THEIR LIVES FOR OUR FREEDOM! 

 

WHEN YOU SEE SOMEONE YOU KNOW WHO IS A VETERAN OR 

SOMEONE IN UNIFORM GO UP TO THEM AND SHAKE THEIR HAND, 

SAY THANK YOU,  FOR PROTECTING YOUR FREEDOM. SMALL PRICE 

TO PAY FOR A NEVER ENDING JOB . 



Groups That Meet At The MCA 
 AUDITORIUM 

 
Body Conditioning Class    
Mon. -  Wed. -  Fri.       8:00 am 
******************************************** 
Sit & Be Fit Class                     
 Dark starting in June & July 
******************************************** 
Bingo                                        
Tues. 6:30 pm  &  Fri.  Dark 
******************************************** 
COM 
Dark-June, July and Aug. 
******************************************** 
End of the Line Dancers 
6:00 pm 
******************************************** 
Explorers 
2nd Wednesday 6:30 pm Dark 
******************************************** 
Red Hat Society 
3rd Thursday 1:00 pm 
******************************************** 
Quail 
3rd Tuesday 10:00 am 
******************************************** 

CLASSROOM 
Crafty Ladies 
Tues. 1:00 pm 
 ******************************************* 

 POOL 
Splash Dance  Mon.-Wed-Fri.  9:00 am starting 
first week of June 
********************************************************* 
These functions and times can change!  If 
you have any questions, check with the 
group or call the MCA office. 
********************************* 
Please let us know when you have a 
change of address!! Thank you. 

MCA HAPPENINGS 
 

JULY 4th ICE CREAM SOCIAL 2:00 pm 

 

MCA BOARD MTG. JULY 13th 9:00 am 

 

MCA BOARD MTG. AUG. 10th 9:00 am 

 

AUG. 10th “ALL AMERICAN” POTLUCK 

5:30 pm MCA  TO PROVIDE HOTDOGS 

AND HAMBURGERS 

 

 

ICE CREAM 

SOCIAL 

THURSDAY 

JULY 4th 

2:00 pm 

FIRE WORK  

&  

OPEN FIRE RESTRICTIONS 
 

FOR RESIDENTS THAT LIVE IN THE 

NORTH KINGMAN, BUTLER, VALLE 

VISTA, HACKBERRY, GOLDEN VALLEY, 

CHLORIDE, DOLAN SPRINGS, MEAD-

VIEW AND OTHER UNINCORPORATED 

AREAS OF MOHAVE COUNTY ABOVE 

THE 2000’ ELEVATION LEVEL THE FOL-

LOWING RESTRICTIONS APPLY: 
 

 MOHAVE COUNTY HAS TEMPORAR-

ILY PROHIBITED THE USE OF PER-

MISSIBLE CONSUMER FIREWORKS. 

VIOLATORS OF THE PROHIBITION 

WILL BE SUBJECT TO CITATION 

AND PROSECUTION. 
 

 OPEN FIRES AND CONTROL BURNS 

OTHER THAN THOSE FUELED BY 

PROPANE AND CHARCOAL. 
 

THE PROHIBITION WILL REMAIN IN 

EFFECT UNTIL THE MOHAVE COUNTY 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT OFFICER 

DETERMINES THAT THE CURRENT  

FIRE EMERGENCY HAS ABATED AND 

THE FIRE RISK HAS BEEN REDUCED 

FROM SEVERE.  SIMILAR FIRE RE-

STRICTIONS ARE CURRENTLY IN 

PLACE  ON ALL PUBLIC 

LANDS FOR THE BU-

REAU OF LAND MAN-

AGEMENT AND THE  AR-

IZONA STATE FOREST-

ER. 



 

**SAVE THE DATE** 

MCA MONTHLY MEETING 

NOVEMBER 9th 

JOIN US TO  

THANK  

AND 

ACKNOWLEDGE 

JACK AND SUZANN NEWELL 

FOR THEIR HARD WORK AND CONTRIBUTION  

TO THE  

MEADVIEW COMMUNITY 

         

MAY HOTDOG ROAST 
            By Suzann Newell 
  

Seventy members came out to enjoy the sunshine and good company while sharing the potluck 
salads, cakes, pickles, beans and lemonade.  We started out with 94 hotdogs and only one 
lonely dog was left on the grill, so I guess everyone enjoyed the food.  I want to thank Sally 
Southworth for doing the dish washing.  Ray Stone and Jack Newell were the grill mas-
ters.  Thanks to Bobby for setting up the grill, and thanks to Larry for setting up the ta-
bles.  Bill manned the mop for a huge spill that happened.  So many of you have helped me 
over the years and I should mention all of you, but I'm afraid I'd forget someone so just know 
that all of you helpers who set up tables, decorated tables, found the 
salt and pepper, sugar and creamer, made the coffee, cleaned up the 
tables, put away the table cloths and then washed dishes and silver-
ware, all of you, are in my heart as wonderful friends and neighbors. I 
have been told over and over that Meadview has some of the best 
cooks in the country, and I am sure that is right. So, see you at the next 
potluck dinner.  
 

 Thanks for being there for me.           



    

COM REPORT 

JULY - AUGUST 

GLADYS BURK, PRESIDENT 

 

   COM has “gone dark” for July and August.  We will meet again on September 5, 

2013 at 10:00.    The topic of the meeting has not been determined yet, but will be posted 

on the post office bulletin board in late August.  It will also be posted on our web site.   

 The Com Board hopes everyone enjoys the lake with fishing, boating, camping, and 

skiing.  Remember to use sunscreen and wear a big hat.  Have a fun-filled summer! See 

you all in September. 

 

Gladys Burk 

 

The Red, White, and Blue Quilters of Meadview meet in the building at the back 

of the Meadview Baptist Church property the 3rd and 4th Thursdays of each month at 9:00 

a.m. The 3rd Thursday will be an all-day sewing time for military and charity quilts. Quilt-

ers who plan to stay all day to sew will need to bring a potluck item to share. The 4th 

Thursday will be the introduction of new skills. Call Linda Boyden 564-2579 or Suz Wood 

564-2779. 



     EXPLORERS/OVER the HILL HIKERS 
             By Suzann Newell 
  

Many of the group hiked down the Basin Street Marble Canyon that intersects with Grapevine 
Wash.  Good day, lotsa fun and everyone enjoyed the hike.  The following week we drove up to 
Hualapai Park, then headed on up the dirt road (?) past Flag Mine, Antelope Wash where the 
Wild Cow camp is located, Moss Wash, Borianni Mine and down to Yucca, then back to King-
man.  The road was really not much better than a trail, good for quads. The 39 miles from Ante-
lope Wash to Yucca took us five hours.  Lunch was at the very top of the Ridge Road and the 
view was great.  Only the 4x4 pickup had trouble on the last half mile down to the mine where a 
sharp rock jumped out and ruined a tire for Wally.  If the Ridge Riders do this Ridge Road they 
could go down Moss Wash to visit the Gold King Mansion.  Not too certain a jeep should try to 
do it.  The road has really deteriorated in the 20 years we've done this trip.  Jeeps and quads 
did the Gaddis Spring loop road off Stockton Hill Road.  The photos are really good.  Thirteen 
drove into Chloride to view the Murals originally painted by Purcell in the 60's but touched up by 
him just a few years ago.  A new scene has a really good mining town and the older scenes are 
still very interesting.  We then stopped at Yesterday's to enjoy lunch.  The last trip in May was to 
Fire Mountain.  At the end of the road is a 'camp ground' where we had our 
lunch.  Interesting are the huge cliffs of massive garnet and olivine. The garnet is almandite, a 
very dark red and the olivine is a dark green.  Both considered to be very old and common in 
metamorphic areas.  The Colorado River is only a quarter mile hike down from there.    
  



Meadview Community Church News 
July 1st, 2013 

 
 
Our regular schedule of services is:   

 
Sundays:  Sunday School at 9:45 AM, and Morning Worship at 10:45 AM with the  
observance of holy communion the first Sunday of each month. 
Wednesday:  Midweek Bible Study & Prayer Service at 6:30 PM 
Friday:  Choir Practice dark for July and August. 
 
Ladies Bible Study has been discontinued for the summer and will begin again in the fall.  

Our choir will also be taking a break during July and August, and we will be filling in their ab-
sence with other kinds of special music to enhance our worship. 

Men’s Breakfast will take place on Tuesday, July 9th and on Tuesday, August 13th at 8:00 
AM in our fellowship hall. 

We will be having a potluck lunch following our morning worship service on July, 21st, 
and on August 18th.    

We also will be working together with the Meadview Baptist Church in a joint Daily Vaca-
tion Bible School from July 15th through July 19th.  The times will be from 9:00 AM to 12:00 
Noon and will be held at the Baptist Church. 

 
We invite all of our Meadview friends to join us all of these services and activities.   
 
Pastor John Mulvihill 

Pacific Cascade Communications Corporation operates FM 
translator K215DJ on FM Channel 215 (90.9mHz) serving 
Meadview from a transmitter site at the Meadview Community 
Church in Meadview with an effective radiated power of 11 
watts.  This translator rebroadcasts FM station KVIP-FM 
which operates on FM channel 251 in Redding, CA. 
 
 

On May 29, 2013, Pacific Cascade Communications filed an 
application to renew the license of this translator with the Federal Communications 
Commission.  Any individual who wishes to advise the FCC of facts relating to the 
renewal application and whether the station has operated in the public interest 
should do so by filing comments with the FCC, Washington, D.C. 20554 of 
www.fcc.gov by September 1, 2013. 

Let’s not forget our Police Officers and Fire-

men and Women. These people also fight for 

our freedom and give their lives in the line of 

duty. Thank you! 



 

 

MEADVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH  
 

We wish to thank all of you who attended our dedication of our new worship/activity center. The kitch-

en was not completed but is now. 

 

On Wednesday, May 29, the Meadview Baptist Church family enjoyed a great trip to the Temple Bar Ma-

rina for lunch.  The weather was perfect as the wind had finally calmed down, the temperature was ideal 

and the food was wonderful.  There were 21 people and 4 pontoon boats who made the trip. 

 

VBS – VBS – VBS – VBS – VBS – VBS – VBS – VBS – VBS – VBS – VBS – VBS 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL will be here in July. Parents and Grandparents please reserve July 15 – 

19 for your children to come to Vacation Bible School. This year the Meadview Community Church and 

Meadview Baptist Church will be having Vacation Bible School jointly at the Meadview Baptist Church. 

So, be sure to reserve those dates – July 15 – 19. We have some very special activities planned for the 

children. Registration forms are available. Call Betty Perrault at 564-2879 or the church at 564-2341 

 

Women’s Bible Study – 1st and 3rd Mondays each month at 10:00 a.m.. Please note the new starting time 

for the summer. They are studying in the Book of Luke. 

 

Bible Study/Prayer Meetings – Thursdays at 5:30 – 6:45 p.m. Pastor Dale will be continuing his series 

in the book of Galatians.  

 

Weekly activities at the church are: 

 

Bible Study/Prayer Meeting Thursdays at 5:30 p.m. 

Children’s and Adult Sunday School/Bible Study at 9:45 a.m. Sundays 

Sunday Worship Service is at 11:00 a.m. 

 

Pastor Dale Kronemeyer – 564-2341 

Cell – 480-688-1945 

 

***ALL AMERICAN THEME*** 

POTLUCK  

SATURDAY  AUGUST 10, 2013  

5:30 

MCA WILL PROVIDE  

HOTDOGS AND HAMBURGERS 



Friends of the Joshua Tree Forest 
        Char Farris 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Friends of the Joshua Tree Forest want to thank the Chamber and all the volunteer’s who helped with 

the ‘Boat the Lake Festival’.  It appeared that a good time was had by all.  We were honored to receive 

the ‘Deck the Median Best of Show’ trophy for our decorated Joshua tree. 



Library News 
By Chris Selinsky 
 

 Many thanks to everyone who helped with the Friends of the Meadview Library Yard and 
Book Sale.  Thanks to Steve, Dolores, and their son, Steve McClure for lifting, sorting and carry-
ing the many books outside.  Thanks to Pat-Kelly Staab, Tuaine Gooding, and Blair Berg for col-
lecting money and for putting everything away.  The Friends' shed is finally organized and clean!  
Thank you Steve and Blair Berg. 
  There was a special entertaining storyteller, Mike McCartney, who presented a funny sto-
ry of the legend of the Nevada desert.  Sixteen people attended and enjoyed the act.  Many 
thanks to the Kingman Library District who sponsored this program.  
 The Friends of the Meadview Library will meet on July 19 at 10:00 A.M. to discuss our fu-
ture projects.  Please join us and become a member.  All of our fundraising projects support liter-
acy and the Meadview Library.  
 The Bingo games, sponsored by the Friends, is only on Tuesday nights at 6:30 P.M.  The 
Friday Bingo is closed for the Summer.  Have a great Summer.   



The Battle of Gettysburg 

 

The Gettysburg Address 

The Gettysburg National Cemetery was dedicated by President Abraham Lincoln 

a brief four months after the Battle. Lincoln's speech lasted only two minutes, 

but it went into history as the immortal Gettysburg Address. 

"Four score and seven years ago, our fathers brought forth on this continent 

a new nation: conceived in liberty, and dedicated to the proposition that all 

men are created equal.  

 

Now we are engaged in a great civil war. . .testing whether that nation, or 

any nation so conceived and so dedicated. . . can long endure. We are met on 

a great battlefield of that war.  

 

We have come to dedicate a portion of that field as a final resting place for 

those who here gave their lives that that nation might live. It is altogether 

fitting and proper that we should do this.  

 

But, in a larger sense, we cannot dedicate. . .we cannot consecrate. . . we 

cannot hallow this ground. The brave men, living and dead, who struggled 

here have consecrated it, far above our poor power to add or detract. The 

world will little note, nor long remember, what we say here, but it can never 

forget what they did here. It is for us the living, rather, to be dedicated here 

to the unfinished work which they who fought here have thus far so nobly 

advanced.  

 

It is rather for us to be here dedicated to the great task remaining before us. 

. .that from these honored dead we take increased devotion to that cause for 

which they gave the last full measure of devotion. . . that we here highly re-

solve that these dead shall not have died in vain. . . that this nation, under 

God, shall have a new birth of freedom. . . and that government of the peo-

ple. . .by the people. . .for the people. . . shall not perish from the earth. " 

 


